Salinas Adult School Student Council Notes 03/15/2018

Campus Security: Students discussed whether or not they felt safe on campus. One concern for students is the speed of cars that are driving down Sherwood Place. The lines marking the crosswalk are faded and it makes it hard for some people to see them. The faded lines cause some drivers to just pass through them or stop at the last minute when students are crossing. Students were advised to be extra careful when crossing the street. Be sure to look both ways. Students were also informed that reducing access to enter the school to only one entry is for the safety of our students and staff. It is easier for campus security to monitor who and what comes on campus by using only one point of entry for students and staff.

Updates: College and Career Center is open. The center is available to help students with major and career exploration, career guidance, computer assessments, and registering for on campus computer classes. There has been two open houses for the center. Students are welcome to stop by room A2 at any time. Summer ESL session is May 29 - June 28. There will be morning and evening classes. ESL classes will be using Burlington English Online Curriculum. Salinas Adult School Graduation will be held on May 24th @ 6:30 pm. The ceremony is going to take place at Sherwood Hall.

100th Anniversary celebration: Our 100 year celebration will take place on April 12, 2018 from 6-8pm. This is a very important day for our school. Students are encouraged to volunteer for this exciting event. We will need volunteers for food and beverage, set up and maintenance, traffic and parking, security, decorations, and marketing. If any students are interested please let a teacher or staff member know so we can get them signed up.

Planning for next year: wish list (activity):

- Business Tech Class- have the class split into two sections, one for beginning and one for advanced
- More books in class for the HiSet
- More events to help bring more people to the Salinas Adult School
- Another postcard mailed out to advertise the school
- Cafeteria for the Square
- More updated materials and books for the school
- ESL classes that start at early (8:00 am)
- Speed bumps along the street (Sherwood Place)
- More security (1 more person)
- More bilingual books
- More computers
- Grammar books
- Pronunciation class
- Cafeteria
- Story books
- More Spanish GED books
- Social studies materials (i.e., maps)
- Classrooms are too cold
- More GED testing times
- More computer programs for ESL and GED classes